DAVIESS COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
MINUTES

Tuesday, March 28, 2023
Daviess County Commissioners Room, Daviess County Government Center
Washington, Indiana

The Daviess County Commissioners met Tuesday March 28, 2023, at 9:00 AM in the Commissioners’
Room of the Daviess County Government Center. (The Public was invited to watch a live stream of the
meeting, go to www.daviess.org and click “Watch Public Meetings™)

Roll Call.
Present: Michael Taylor, Vice President, Ron Arnold, Secretary.
Absent: Nathan Gabhart, President.

Prayer was given by Pastor Roy Ice with Bethel United Methodist Church of Washington.

MEETING MINUTES 3/14/2023

Motion: Approve, Action: Approve minutes as presented, Moved by Ron Arnold, Secretary, Seconded
by Michael Taylor, Vice President.

Motion passed unanimously.

ARMORY RENTAL FOR ELECTION-LAUREN MILTON

Lauren Milton, Daviess County Clerk, presented the Commissioners with a rental agreement for
April 227, 2023 and April 29%, 2023 with the Washington Armory for the upcoming Election.
Motion: Approve rental agreement with Washington Armory for April 2274, 2023 & April 29",

2023, Action: Approve, Moved by Ron Amold, Secretary, Seconded by Michael Taylor, Vice
President.

Motion passed unanimously.

HIGHWAY

HIGHWAY MEETING

Michael Taylor, Daviess County Commissioner, stated that there was a Highway meeting 03/28/2023 at
7:30 AM. Present for the meeting were Chris Winkler, Daviess County Highway Supervisor, Ron Arnold,

Daviess County Commissioner, C. Michael Taylor, Daviess County Commissioner. Matters that were
discussed were fair weather roads, tiling of two county roads, and dust control.

PROJECT UPDATES
MONTGOMERY BRIDGE PROJECT

Chris Winkler, Daviess County Highway Department Supervisor, came before the Commissioners with
the Montgomery Bridge project updates. Mr. Winkler stated that work crews are going to continue to
realign Railroad Street to the North and East of the bridge for local traffic. The tentative plan is to close
Montgomery Bridge on Monday April 32023, currently waiting on the demolition approval from CSX.

BRIDGE INSPECTION REVISED CONTRACT

Chris Winkler, Daviess County Highway Department Supervisor, presented the Commissioners with a
revised Bridge Inspection Contract. One change that was revised was the term of contract, which is now
June 1,2023 to May 31, 2027. The other word change was from Henry County to Daviess County. The
LPA- Consulting for County Bridge Inspection was originally approved at the March 14, 2023 meeting
by Commissioners, pending corrections to the contract.




Motion: Approve the LPA-Consulting for County Bridge Inspection with corrections, Action: Approve,
Moved by Ron Arnold, Secretary, Seconded by Michael Taylor, Vice President.
Motion passed unanimously.

LPA CLAIM VOUCHER

Chris Winkler, Daviess County Highway Department Supervisor, presented the Commissioners with an
LPA Claim voucher with Daviess County Rural Water. The LPA Claim voucher is for Ultilities for
Cannelburg road phase 4 & 5 in the amount of $762.11 with 80% reimbursable at $609.69
Motion: Approve LPA Claim voucher from Daviess County Rural Water in the amount of $762.11 with
80% reimbursable at $609.69, Action: Approve, Moved by Ron Arnold, Secretary, Seconded by
Michael Taylor, Vice President.

Motion passed unanimously.

DISCUSSIONS

Chris Winkler, Daviess County Highway Department Supervisor, stated a few things that have been

discussed and requested by the Highway Department. Mr. Winkler has requested that the Minimum

Maintenace Road Ordinance be reviewed since the last time it was approved in 1989. Mr. Winkler stated
thata high percentage are minimum maintenance roads due to flooding. The Highway Department cannot
putrock down because of flooding and aren't wanting to direct traffic down these roads. Mr. Winkler
brought a copy of the ordinance to Grant Swartzentruber, Daviess County Attorney, for review.

Chris Winkler, Daviess County Highway Department Supervisor, discussed with the Commissioners
about the upcoming Solar Ordinance. Mr. Winkler stated that when the city annexed the new solar field,
they did not accept any right-of —way or roads. On a standard annexation it would accept right-of way or
roads with City of Washington taking responsibility of roads. Mr. Winkler's concerns are that the county
will have the repercussions of maintaining roads while development is happening on the annexed
property.

Chris Winkler, Daviess County Highway Department Supervisor, presented the Commissioners with a
copy of the lease agreement between Spartan Energy Oil and Gas Wells and Daviess County. This lease
agreement was originally signed in 1949 by Commissioners and supposed to be reviewed every five
years. Mr. Winkler explains that this lease has been signed periodically throughout the years. An oil
transfer tank is sitting on the property that is owned by the County with buried lines going to active oil
wells. In the future, if the county wants to sell the parcels, moving the oil transfer tank to a different
location would require certain guidelines and reclamation of the land. Ron Arnold, Daviess County
Commissioner, stated he would like Grant Swartzentruber, Daviess County Attorney, to research on the
lease agreement and give an update at the next Commissioners’ meeting on April 11, 2023. Grant

Swartzentruber, Daviess County Attorney, has requested that Chris Winkler send contact information for
Spartan Energy Oil and Gas Wells. Mr. Winkler also stated that Spartan Energy is willing to work with
the county whether that is selling the lease back to the county or moving lines at the cost to the County.

IRACS UPDATES-VANESSA PHILLIPS

Vanessa Phillips, Daviess County Supervisor of the IRACS (Integrated Reentry and Correctional
Support) program, came before the Commissioners to give an update on the IRACS program. The IRACS
program works with incarcerated individuals to help navigate them into correct programming and services
after release. In the last 10 months the IRACS program has enrolled almost 500 individuals. Ms. Phillips
stated that approximately 25 additional jails have requested the IRACS program to be facilitated at their
jails. Some of the IRACS benefits include helping inmates obtain a social security card, a birth certificate,
identification card, and employment. Ms. Phillips stated that the Indiana BMV has visited the jail twice
and helped obtain 70 total updated identification cards. Ms. Phillips stated that the Daviess County Health







